

Cuts to HISD Central Office Jobs Continue to Outpace Classroom Cuts

District has 20 percent fewer central office jobs since 2000, school positions have dropped 5 percent

March 24, 2011 – The number of Central Office employees working in the Houston Independent School District has declined 20 percent in the last decade, while the number of school-based employees is down 5 percent, Chief Financial Officer Melinda Garrett told members of the Board of Education on Thursday.

            The number of employees working in Operations (police officers, maintenance workers, and custodians, for example) declined 8 percent since 2000. 
            The figures include employees paid through HISD’s general fund, the district’s primary source of money for day-to-day operations. Garrett presented the numbers to trustees during a workshop meeting to discuss significant cuts for the 2011-2012 budget in response to an anticipated major reduction in state funding. The following chart details the difference in staffing levels:

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	General Fund Staffing by  Assignment

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	2000
	
	2011
	
	Difference
	
	Percentage

	School Staff
	  16,973 
	
	      16,095 
	
	      (878)
	
	-5.17%

	Central Office
	     2,017 
	
	         1,610 
	
	      (407)
	
	-20.18%

	Operations
	     2,168 
	
	         1,985 
	
	      (183)
	
	-8.44%

	
	
	  21,158 
	
	      19,690 
	
	   (1,468)
	
	-6.94%

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


The staffing cuts over the decade have outpaced HISD’s slight decline in enrollment during that time period. There were 209,000 students in HISD in 2000, compared to 204,000 today, a 2.4 percent difference.
For the 2011-2012 school year, HISD administration has proposed eliminating an additional 221 General Fund positions from Central Office and 56 grant-funded Central Office jobs for a total of 277. The recommended Central Office cuts amount to $18 million in savings and will be brought to the Board of Education for a vote on April 7. The Board is also considering closing and consolidating small schools that struggle to meet students’ needs with less money.

Garrett estimates HISD will have to cover a $171 million annual funding gap for the coming school year. Earlier this month, the Board approved reducing the amount of money schools receive for each student by $275. This is the first time the Board has ever been asked to cut per-student funding to schools. Trustees agreed to restore some of that funding if the budget adopted later this year by the state Legislature does not cut public education funding as much as is currently expected.

Board President Paula Harris said the district is taking great pains to cut spending elsewhere before eliminating teacher jobs.

“We’re doing all we can to protect our children from feeling the pain of these budget cuts,” Harris said. “We are going to have to make some hard decisions.”
The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 298 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 
For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
